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Hello From the Front Desk

Happy JUNE!  I can’t believe it’s already here…  You
KNOW what I have to talk about, right?  TASTE OF
SEGUIN is consuming all of our time right now.  It’s going
to be FABULOUS on June 25th!  The center will start its
transformation throughout the month when we will
become the Land of OZ!  Our theme this year is “There’s
No Place Like Home!”  We are bringing ‘home’ the Taste
of Seguin to our beloved Silver Center.  We will have
themed characters greeting our guests and working our
event.  You will find the Good Witch, Glenda (ME), the
Wicked Witch of the West (PAM), Dorothy (DOROTHY),
the Cowardly Lion (JW), the Wizard (BILL DAVIS) and the
Scarecrow (YANCEY) as well as a munchkin (DOREEN)
and many more!!!!  You owe it to yourself to just come
SEE IT!  Oh, I almost forgot WHY we will be here… There
will be live music and fabulous tasty treats from all kinds
of food establishments and caterers throughout a 3
county area and delicious fun beverages for a great night
of donating to the Silver Center.  That evening the best of
the best will be honored by YOUR VOTE on which food
item you felt was a winner!  There will also be celebrity
judges casting their votes, too.  Fun, huh?  Well, let me
tell you about some items you can win via several
methods that evening.  How about JEWELRY?  Real
jewelry!  Emeralds, Dark London Blue Topaz,  Black
Spinel, Tahitian Pearls, Lapis, Tourmaline, Aquamarine,
and Turquoise… How about Hunting Trips?  Guided Hog
hunts.  Dove hunts. A chance at winning a 9mm pistol and
classes on how to handle a concealed weapon correctly.
How about winning Food for your home?  We have a large
Honey Baked ham, a Smokehouse brisket, several links of
venison sausage, and a Kielbasa sausage sample pack to
name just a few.  We also have over $350 worth of dining
gift cards to give away!  Do you like good wine?  We will
have a way you can win a great bottle of wine, or two, or
three.  We will even have a live auction for some more
spectacular items!!!  I hope you can be there and please
bring your checkbook with you!  The Taste of Seguin is
our biggest fund raiser of the year!  Dig deep into those
pockets and come have some fun!

Opry this month will find Bill Davis, Buddy Roy, and Jay
Eric Pfannstiel on stage Thursday, June 20th at 7 PM.
You cannot beat the show that you will see that evening.
It’s always fun and we need you here!  Our Opry is a little
gem of an evening, full of classic country music and great
people to visit with.

We already have several events planned on Saturday
evenings in June, but if you need a beautiful venue for a
party or wedding, please give us a call and let us make
your event one to remember at the Silver Center!  If you
haven’t been in Sagabiel Hall lately, you need to come see
the new chandeliers.  I need to send out a big thank you
to Bill Davis for all of his hours spent searching for them
and then his time spent putting them together and
hanging them.  They are beautiful, Bill!  Thank you for
your continued dedication to our center.

Glenda Layton
Executive Director
830-303-6612

Sandra Gallagher



WELLMED will be sponsoring another BINGO opportunity on June 21st at
1:00 pm.  REMEMBER:  WELLMED BINGO is every 3rd Friday through

December.  Come join us for an afternoon of fun and bring a friend!

June Word Scramble
Love to eat!  Here are some interesting, fancy
foods from around the world!

QDISU __ __ __ __ __

EGTAELT __ __ __ __ __ __ __

FUCSAIOTL __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __

ELAPLA __ __ __ __ __ __

IKMICH __ __ __ __ __ __

PRETI  __ __ __ __ __

OALRD __ __ __ __ __

FUTRLFES __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __

ARNEM __ __ __ __ __

KTSAPNAOPAI
__ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __

"If our hopes of building a
better and safer world
are to become more than
wishful thinking, we will
need the engagement of
VOLUNTEERS more
than ever!" by Kofi Annan
Our fantastic volunteers
have done it again!  They worked 665 3/4 hours
for the month of April.  These special people
keep our center going and people coming in
because they are so welcoming and caring!  If
you have some time on your hands and you want
to try something different, call Pam Davis, our
Volunteer Coordinator, at 303-6612.  She will set
you up with the perfect task!



Rex Allen McNiel



6/1   Sergi Ceyanes
6/2  Joyce Pierce
6/2  Sandra Clopton
6/3  Paula Mehall
6/6  Mercedes Sanchez
6/6  Shirley Hicks
6/7  Myrtle Huebinger
6/8  Gary Kolb
6/9  Judy Griffin
6/10 Roger Feedham
6/11 Dolores Pierce
6/11 Eddie Pullin
6/12 Dennis McIntosh
6/16 Sheri Clements
6/17 Rebecca Espinoza
6/19 Treva Hicks
6/19 Darrell Phelps
6/20 Shirley Myers
6/20 Willo Mae Richter
6/20  Joseph Cole
6/22 Kenneth Stevens
6/24 Dee Griffin
6/25 Lucy Martinez
6/25 Bobby Pees
6/27 Georgia Barber
6/27    James Campa
6/28 Bob Hyatt
6/28  Glenna McKandles
6/29 Grace Zimmerman

On Friday, June 7, 2019
starting at 1:00 pm, you are
invited to join us to celebrate
our June birthdays with gifts,
cake, and BINGO.  Heart to
Heart Hospice and Abiding Home Health are
sponsoring this special, fun event. We have
a lot of fun, so join us for our JUNE HAPPY
BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION!  All members
are invited, (it doesn't have to be your
birthday) but consider bringing a friend or
two!



In Memory of:  G.P. Day
      By:   Myrtle Huebinger
               Susan Casto

In Memory of:  Ron Marcotte
      By:   Clara Mae Marcotte

On June 6, 2019, WELLMED will present
a discussion on "Diabetes Prevention".
Please join us at the Silver Center for this
enlightening topic.  Come with questions!











Yoga Class will meet in Ezell
room every Tuesday and
Friday at 9:00.  Come join
friends for an exciting
stretching of body, mind, and
soul.  Yoga does more than
burn calories and tone

muscles.  Yoga is a total mind-body
workout that combines strengthening and
stretching poses with deep breathing
relaxation.

DUE TO A FAMILY EMERGENCY, YOGA
CLASS WILL NOT MEET ON THE
FOLLOWING DAYS:  TUESDAY, JUNE 4,
FRIDAY, JUNE 7 AND TUESDAY, JUNE 11.

OBB  LEKNLRE



Sounds like a great night out for family and friends, doesn't it? On every 2nd
Tuesday, The Silver Center is having a GROUP GAME NIGHT. The doors
open at 6:00 PM and close at 8:00 PM.

The cost:  $2.00 per person for members and $2.50 per person for non-
members.

Here are the Rules:
1. You will need to be part of a group or start a new group or have a new table with a standing group. If you don’t know

if there is a group playing “YOUR” game, call the center and get connected with others that might also be looking
for an open group.

2. When you call (830-303-6612) to reserve your space, give a head count of the people in your party so that a table can
be set up for your group.

3. Call by Thursday, June 6. Be sure to call the Thursday before game day to reserve your spot!
4. Bring your own cards, game pieces, or whatever you need for your game.
5. Bunco, Bridge, Poker, Mahjongg, Pinochle, or any other game is okay by us.
6. Please tidy up your won area before you leave at 8:30 p.m.

Sound like fun? Well, it is and it is also a wonderful time to play and relax with your family and friends. Please join us
and don’t forget to call for your reservation!



Woman Verses Man

1.  A bookseller conducting a market survey asked a woman, "Which book has helped
you most in your life?"  The woman replied, "My husband's checkbook!"
2.  A prospective husband in a book store asked, "Do you have a book called Husband, Master of the
House?"  The girl replied, "Sir, fiction and comics are on the first floor."
3.  Someone asked an old man, "Even after 70 years, you still call your wife darling, honey, luv."  "What's
the secret?"  The old man replied, "I forgot her name and I'm afraid to ask her."
4.  Pharmacist to a customer: "Sir, please understand, to buy an anti-depression pill, you need a proper
prescription.  Simply showing a marriage certificate and your wife's picture is not enough."
5.  A man was granted two wishes by God.  He asked for the best drink and the best woman ever.  He
got Mineral Water and Mother Teresa.
6.  There are three kinds of men in this world.  Some remain single and make wonders happen. Some
have girlfriends and see wonders happen.  The rest get married and wonder what happened!
7.  Wives are magicians! They can change anything into an argument!
8.  Cool message by a wife:  Dear Mother-in-law, Don't teach me how to handle my children.  I am living
with one of yours, and he needs a lot of improvement.
9.  When a married man says, "I'll think about it."  What he is really means is that he doesn't know his
wife's opinion yet.
10. A lady says to her doctor, "My husband has a bad habit of talking in his sleep.  What should I give
him to cure it?"  The doc replies, "Give him an opportunity to speak when he's awake!"

PARAPROSDOKIANS - Figures of speech in which the latter part of a phrase is surprising or
unexpected - frequently humorous!

1.  Where there's a will, I want to be in it.
2.  The last thing I want to do is hurt you, but it's still on my list.
3.  Since light travels faster than sound, some people appear bright until you hear them
     speak.
4.  If I agree with you, we'd both be wrong.
5.  We never really grow up.  We only learn how to act in public.
6.  War does not not determine who is right--only who is left.
7.  Knowledge is knowing a tomato is a fruit.  Wisdom is knowing not to put it in a fruit salad.

8.  To steal ideas from one person is plagiarism.  To steal from many is research.
9.  I didn't say it was your fault.  I said I was blaming you.
10. In filling out an application, where it says, in case of emergency, notify--I put
      DOCTOR!
11. Women will never be equal to men until they can walk down the street with a
 bald head and a beer gut and still think they are sexy.
12. I used to be indecisive, but now I'm not sure.
13.  To be sure of hitting the target, shoot first and call whatever you hit the target
14. Going to church doesn't make you a Christian any more than standing in a
 garage makes you a car.
15. You're never too old to learn something stupid.
16.  I'm supposed to respect my elders, but it's getting harder and harder for me to
 find one now.



Guadalupe Regional Medical Center Achieves Healthgrades 2019 Outstanding Patient Experience
AwardTM

Guadalupe Regional Medical Center among the top 10 percent of U.S. hospitals for patient experience.
Seguin, Texas (May 14, 2019) – Guadalupe Regional Medical Center announced that it achieved the Health-
grades 2019 Outstanding Patient Experience Award™. This distinction recognizes Guadalupe Regional Medi-
cal Center as being among the top 10 percent of hospitals nationwide for patient experience, according to
Healthgrades, the leading online resource for information about physicians and hospitals.

Healthgrades evaluated 3,449 hospitals that submitted at least 100 patient experience surveys to the Cen-
ters for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS), covering admissions from January 2017 through December
2017, to identify hospital performance. Of those hospitals evaluated, 434 hospitals outperformed their
peers—based on their patients’ responses—to achieve this distinction.
“Receiving this national recognition from Healthgrades for the second year in a row confirms our testament
to the high standard of care provided to patients every day by the staff at GRMC and to our dedication in
providing high-quality, safe care to every life we are privileged to touch”, said Robert Haynes, CEO of Guada-
lupe Regional Medical Center.

Healthgrades evaluated hospital performance by applying a scoring methodology to 9 patient experience
measures, using data collected from a 32-question experience survey from the hospital’s own patients. The
survey questions focus on patients’ perspectives of their care in the hospital. The topics of these questions
ranged from cleanliness and noise levels in patient rooms to physician and nurse communication. The mea-
sures also include whether a patient would recommend the hospital to friends or family.

“These awards are driven directly by patients’ feedback, giving them a voice in helping to improve the
hospital experience while also helping other consumers make more informed healthcare decisions,” said Brad
Bowman, MD, Chief Medical Officer, Healthgrades. “We’re proud to recognize the hospitals around the
country that receive the Outstanding Patient Experience Award for their commitment to providing exceptional
patient experiences and always striving to put the patient first.”







Our Silver Center Opry comes around every
3rd Thursday of the month which for this
month is Thursday, June 20.  MARK YOUR
CALENDARS NOW SO YOU DON'T FORGET!

The Silver Opry puts on the best show in town!
Besides the fabulous Silver Opry band, Buddy
Roy, Jay Eric Pfannstiel, and Bill Davis are our
featured entertainers this month.  They are
great and will keep you entertained.

We serve a delicious hot meal and this month
we will be serving Cheese Enchiladas starting
at 6:00 pm when the doors open. The bar also
opens at 6:00 pm and closes at 8:30 pm.  We
have the most spectacular local talent around
and a hot, delicious meal to go with it!  Join the
fun by dancing the night away, listening to
good music, and visiting with great friends!





JUNE
WORD SCRAMBLE

ANSWERS

SQUID
GALETTE

CLAFOUTIS
PAELLA
KIMCHI
TRIPE

LARDO
TRUFFLES

RAMEN
SPANAKOPITA





On Tuesday, June 18, Heart to Heart Hospice and Hacienda Oaks
will be sponsoring a discussion on "Getting to Know Us."  This is a
very informative, helpful presentation, so please call 830-303-6612
to reserve a hot lunch and a seat.  Lunch at 11:30 AM, presentation
will follow at noon.

On Thursday, June 20th at noon, HOPE Hospice will be sponsoring this
event.  The topic this month is "Coronary Artery Disease...How to be
Good to Your Heart."  Please join us for lunch at 11:30 AM.  Call for
reservations at 303-6612.

Thank You…

GUADALUPE REGIONAL MEDICAL CENTER FOR BEING OUR ‘EVENT SPONSOR’ and
ADVANCED HOME HEALTH & SEGUIN GAZETTE FOR BEING OUR ‘GOLD SPONSORS’ for
The Taste of Seguin!!!



BOARD SPOTLIGHT - DANNY GONZALES - BOARD MEMBER

Danny is our newest board member.  He is passionate about the Silver Center
and everything we have going here.  He is short on words but long on his
actions when helping us out!

BIRTHDAY: NOV 6

ANNIVERSARY:  ENGAGED (MORE TO COME ON THAT SOON)

WHERE DO YOU WORK?  SAN ANTONIO POLO CLUB

HOW LONG HAVE YOU BEEN IN SEGUIN?  24 YEARS

HOW DID YOU FIRST LEARN ABOUT THE CENTER?  HAROLD TSCHIRHARDT
(PAST PRESIDENT) INTRODUCED US TO THE CENTER, BUT I KNEW THIS
PLACE AS BENZINGER'S MARKET WAAAAY BACK IN THE DAY.

WHAT DO YOU DO FOR FUN?  FRIDAY NIGHT DANCES AT THE SILVER
CENTER WITH MY FIANCEE' AND GRANDFATHER, RODEO, & SPENDING
FAMILY TIME WITH OUR GRANDKIDS.

DO YOU HAVE CHILDREN, ETC.?  WE HAVE 4 CHILDREN AND 3 GRANDKIDS

IF YOU HAD A GENIE GRANT YOU ONE WISH WHAT WOULD IT BE?  ONE
MORE GOOD DAY WITH MY GRANDMOTHER & FATHER.  FAMILY MEANS
EVERYTHING TO ME.





June 2019


